

	

 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT WILMCOTE                            	VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 17th JULY 2024– NO. 133

1.  Present:	Cllr Shilvock, Vice Chairman, Cllr Stewart, Cllr Nurser-Stephens, Cllr Hession and one member of the public, Cllr Robinson Chair of Haselor Parish Council.				
2.  Apologies:	Cllr Ray, Cllr Mahon, Cllr Boyes on holiday and Cllr McMillan work related issues.	District Cllr Holmes				
  3.  To receive written requests for Disclosable Pecuniary interests: 
			There were no requests.
4.  Gary Strain, Warwickshire Police Road Safety Officer: 

Mr. Strain, a civilian member, demonstrated the New Bushnell speed device which is now approved by the police and is much easier to use for CSW team members, with minimal training required. 

Mr. Strain is also very keen to reinstate and reactivate Community Speed Watch Groups in the area and had suggested we could invite members of other councils attend for information. Cllr Robinson from Haselor was keen to find out more about CSW and accepted the invitation.  After the presentation she thanked us and then left the meeting as did Mr. Strain shortly after, having been thanked by the Cllrs for attending.
Cllr Hession suggested we purchase two of the new speed devices as they are reasonably priced and easily obtained. As these devices are readily available online it was agreed only one would be necessary. It was also agreed by the other Cllrs that we should wait until we have a good number of volunteers who are able to carry out a lot more regular checks than previously. Cllr Hession did point out that we have 5 volunteers already.  One resident has recently offered to help out but would only be available on the odd occasion as are two of the current volunteers. Cllr Hession has also volunteered.
[bookmark: _Hlk176601119]The Clerk passed some blank Police National Computer Check Consent Forms to Cllr. Hession to pass to volunteers for completion.
It was agreed a vote for the purchase of one speed device would be on the agenda Sept 24.

  5. Public participation:

			There was no further public participation.      

  	
  6.  To approve for signature the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting and ordinary                                meeting held on 5th May 2024  
[bookmark: _Hlk176602917]These minutes were approved by all members present, subject to a minor amendment in Item 4 of the  ordinary meeting minutes and signed by the Vice Chairman.  
7.  County & District Councillor’s reports 
There was no report available from the County Cllr.in time for the meeting. 
	District Cllr Holmes provided a report that is attached on page 4. 
8.  Correspondence received and previously circulated will be taken as read.
	After the agenda was circulated a message was passed to the Clerk for information advising that the School is no longer going to be using the field by the village hall. The cost for the upkeep and mowing is no longer manageable for them. 
9.  Planning Applications.

		The current status of planning applications was circulated to 
		Cllrs prior to the meeting.

Consideration of Planning Application No 24/01381/FUL Sunny Bank, Wharf Lane, Wilmcote: Demolition of existing dormer bungalow and construction of replacement dwelling (Self-build).

Cllrs responses were of objection to this application for the following reason: Gross increase in volume, overlooking neighbours and impact into encroachment into openness of Green Belt.
  
10.   Willow Wood Play Area:

Cllr Boyes had advised that work started on Monday to prepare for  the new equipment and is ongoing.  Cllr Hession suggested we hold a formal opening and post information on social media when it is finally completed and a ‘party in the park’.

11.   WRCC Housing Survey report:

	Sarah Brooke-Taylor, Housing Enabler had submitted her report and    Cllrs confirmed they were happy with it. And no further action to be taken.


12.   Wilmcote Parish Council Grant Fund Applications:

Cllr. Hession had requested an application form for the Village Hall from the Clerk who    explained that applications for this current year had closed on 31st March, and it is an annual process.
Cllr Hession’s opinion is that application forms should be available anytime if all fund money hasn’t been accounted for. Prior to the meeting Cllr Shilvock had been asked to look into this and perhaps change some of the information/dates in the application form. she modified it so that the only date that would need changing in future would be the date of the meeting where decisions are made. A copy of the application can then remain on the website.  It was agreed that the next application document can be posted in the November Parish magazine and a notice attached to the noticeboard at that time.  
The Clerk will provide a copy to Mr. Bailey from the History Society and Cllr Hession at the same time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A vote was taken and it was agreed by 3 in favour and 1 against that we continue to offer grants once a year.
13. Land subsidence adjacent to the railway bridge:

Cllr. Nurser-Stephens is concerned that the road bridge in Station Road is beginning to subside. At her request the Clerk had contacted our Highways Area Surveyor who, having looked at the area and checked with the Highways Dept., reported that it is the verge sinking.  It had been topped up earlier in the year with a load of soil and that had now sunk so some more would be added shortly to build it up again.
Cllr Hession passed a letter to the Clerk regarding concerns for one of the buildings on the Stratford side of the platform.  Cllr Nurser-Stephens took the copy and would speak to the resident and report back.

14. Councillors reports and items for the agenda for the next meeting:

	- New model revised Financial Regulations: Cllr Hessian had
	  circulated her proposed draft ahead of the meeting. This is quite a
           lengthy document and she was asked if she would produce a
           shortened version using her comparison analysis, and thanked for
           the work she has carried out so far. With a show
           of hands Cllrs voted 3 to 1 in favour of including the full
           regulations at present.
		
		- It was agreed that we should take up Cllr Juned’s offer to attend a
			  meeting as the situation has not really improved with
	  communications from our Ward Member. The Clerk will invite her to the September   
			  meeting.

		- Community Speedwatch. To consider purchase of a new speed device.

		- Cllr Hession asked what the date is for changing domain names  
  and email addresses.  The Clerk advised that no specific date
  has been mentioned but understands it should be by 
  October.  Cllr Shilvock offered to contact the company
  recommended by WALC to enquire exactly what the process is and
  report at the next Parish meeting.

				  Items 15 & 16 were deleted as not applicable.

17. Date of next meeting: 18th September 2024. 
	
No further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.30pm
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Stratford-on-Avon Parliamentary Election Results

The recent parliamentary election for Stratford-on-Avon concluded with the Liberal
Democrat candidate Manuela Perteghella winning the seat. Manuela is the first
Liberal in over 100 years to represent Aston Cantlow in parliament and the first
female MP our area has had. She is in the process of being inducted into her new
role this week and | will share details of how to contact her once her constituency
office is up and running.

The result for the Stratford-on-Avon Parliamentary Constituency:

Seyi Agboola (Labour) 3,753 votes

Chris Clarkson (Conservative) 16,328 votes

James Phillip Crocker (Reform UK) 7,753 votes

Neil O'Neil (New Open Non-Political Organised Leadership (NONPOL) 186 votes
Manuela Perteghella (Liberal Democrats) 23,450 votes Elected

Doug Rouxel (Green) 1,197 votes

Kevin John Taylor 292 votes

The turnout was 70.2%

Number of ballot papers issued: 53,138

The turnout in 2019 was 74.72% - 73.97% in 2017 and 72.39% in 2015.

Operation Talkative: Knife Crime Initiative

The District Council has launched "Operation Talkative," an initiative aimed at
reducing knife crime through community engagement and education. This project
involves collaboration between local authorities, schools, and law enforcement to
promote awareness and provide support to those affected by knife crime. Residents
are encouraged to participate in community events and discussions to further this
cause.
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Pop-up Safe Spaces Introduced

New pop-up Safe Spaces have been established in various locations across the
district to provide immediate support for individuals feeling unsafe. These spaces are
equipped with trained personnel to offer assistance and ensure safety. This initiative
is part of a broader effort to enhance community safety and support vulnerable
populations.

Adoption of the Warwickshire Local Councils Charter

The District Council has adopted the Warwickshire Local Councils Charter. This
charter is designed to foster better cooperation and communication between local
councils and the district council, ensuring that local voices are heard and considered
in district-wide decisions. The charter emphasizes transparency, accountability, and
mutual respect in all interactions.

CCTV System Receives British Standard Award

Stratford-on-Avon's CCTV system has received the British Standard Accreditation for
the seventeenth consecutive year. This accolade recognizes the high standards of
management and operation of the district's CCTV services. The system plays a
crucial role in crime prevention and response, providing vital support to law
enforcement and contributing to community safety. Over the past year, the CCTV
team has been instrumental in handling numerous incidents and providing evidence
for judicial proceedings.

Free Trees for Farmers Initiative

The Warwickshire Rural Hub is once again offering free trees to farmers within the
local authority areas, funded by Stratford-on-Avon District Council and other
councils. This initiative, supported by the Warwickshire Wildlife Trust and the Trees
Call to Action Project, aims to boost biodiversity, sequester carbon, and enhance the
local landscape. Various tree packs are available, and farmers can apply for these
trees to be planted this coming winter.

For more information, please visit the [Stratford-on-Avon District Council
News](https://www.stratford.gov.uk/news/press.cfm/current/1).




